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Double Homicide Under Investigation

Tigard Police officers and the Washington County Major Crimes Team are investigating a
double homicide.

At 11:59 AM, officers responded to reports of a shooting at The Birches, an apartment
complex at 11485 SW Greenburg Road. Responding officers found a man and woman who
died at the scene.

An immediate search was conducted in the neighborhood for any potential suspect(s) but
nothing was found. Based on the K9 track and witness statements, it's likely the suspect(s)
left the area in a car. Investigators do not believe there is any ongoing safety threat in the
immediate area.

No arrest(s) have yet been made, and we have no further information about the victims at
this time.

One lane of SW Greenburg Road is open in each direction to allow transit, school buses
and other neighborhood traffic to get through the area while investigators remain on the
scene, which may take several hours.
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